
State of the City
Scott Van Leeuwen, Mayor

Happy New Year! Welcome to 2022, with all of the
hopes and challenges that await each of us.

One of the biggest challenges for this new year will be
potential water shortages in the coming summer
caused by the ongoing drought. None of us have lived
in such a severe drought as we have experienced the
last few years. Bona Vista is working hard to secure
our culinary water supplies. Expect fines for water
violations and limits on water waste. Fortunately, our
community has worked hard to develop a pressurized
water system that conserves vast amounts of
secondary water resources. I ask each of you to help
conserve water. Water costs are increasing and I will
do my best to keep fee increases at a minimum.

I am pleased to report that the City has secured a grant
for the reconstruction of 1700 South and 1200 West
between the Ogden City border on 1700 South and
12th Street on 1200 West. It is anticipated that this
project will cost approximately $5,000,000 and
commence around 2024. This road is in great need of
an upgrade.

Remember that Marriott-Slaterville City does not
impose a property tax on its residents. I plan to
propose another balanced budget to the City Council
this spring. We have no debt, and are working hard to
plan for the future. Please support our local
businesses, it helps sustain our community.

We plan to host all our traditional events throughout
the year: Easter Egg Hunt, Fourth of July, Trunk-or-
Treat to name a few. Summer will include the Garden
Market so plan your garden now. I hope to see you at
our events, and if you are new to the community
please introduce yourself to me. Also, consider being
a volunteer. There are many ways to give community

service from events to our Volunteers in Police
Services (VIPS) Program. This program provides a
great opportunity to serve in community policing. 

On behalf of the City Council and our local officials,
have a healthy and safe 2022.

Community Awards

Good Neighbor Award Recipients

Dennis & Laurie Illum Sue Bodily

Angie Erwin Jeff & Lenee Jorgenson

Ken Allred Mickey Brown Family

Culture/History Award Recipients

Orma Bischoff Jaimee Christoffersen

Youth Leadership Award Recipients

Malan Keller Hermione Noyes

Community Service Award

Dave Grant

PLANNING COMMISSION
TUESDAY, JANUARY 18, 2022 – 7:00 P.M.

1. Call to Order/Minutes.
2. New Applications.
3. Adjourn.

This agenda is tentative.  Items can and will change.

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
THURSDAY, JANUARY 20, 2022 – 6:30 P.M.

1. Call to Order/Minutes.
2. Oath of Office for Newly Elected Officials.
3. 2022 Council President and Vice-president.
4. Review of Business Licenses, if any.
5. Presentation: Annual Audit.
6. Annual Training.
7. Officer reports and legislative oversight.
8. Adjourn.

This agenda is tentative.  Items can and will change.
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